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July 2025 Newsletter 
 

Singleton Church of England Primary School 
“Passion for Learning …..Passion for life” 

Christian Value – Love 
My command is this: ‘Love each other as I have loved you’.  

John 15:12-15. 12 
 
Dear Parents, 
As we approach the final stretch of the school year, it’s incredible to reflect on how quickly the 
time has passed. June was packed with excitement—sports day brought energy and 
enthusiasm, and our transition mornings helped prepare children for the next steps in their 
journey. 
 
July is shaping up to be just as eventful, with Prize Giving, performances, and heartfelt 
farewell celebrations for our wonderful Year 6 pupils. This time of year, is filled with mixed 
emotions as they prepare to move on to new adventures. Their dedication and hard work 
have been truly inspiring, and we couldn’t be prouder. As they step into the next chapter, we 
send them off with our best wishes, knowing that they will thrive in their new schools. 
There’s still plenty happening before the summer break, so be sure to check the diary dates 
for upcoming events—you won’t want to miss out! 
 
To all our families, I hope you enjoy a well-deserved summer holiday. After so much rain in 
June, let’s hope for sunshine-filled days ahead! 
 
 

 
Opening Times  
Monday          7.30  am  -  8.40am                 3:15 – 5:30 pm 
Tuesday          7.30  am  -  8.40am                 3:15 – 5:30 pm 
Wednesday    7.30  am  -  8.40am                 3:15 – 5:30 pm   
Thursday        7.30  am  -  8.40am                  3:15 – 5:30 pm 
Friday              7.30  am  -  8.40am                 3:15 – 5:30 pm 

 

Booking for Acorns closes at 7 p.m. for the following day. This helps to manage staff and 

ratios. Without booking the day before, the children will be unable to attend.  

All booking information and links are on the school website. Please be aware that fees are 
subject to change. Acorns offer a 10% discount for siblings. This will automatically be deducted 
upon booking.  
Important Information: 
Acorns has its own Facebook page – please have a look at all the wonderful activities that they 
provide. The feedback from our children is that the club is “amazing”. We agree with them!!!  
For any further enquiries, contact details are as follows: 

• Sarah Goldie TEL: 07860 816175 

• EMAIL: sarahgoldie_uk@outlook.com  

• ALL enquiries and bookings should be directed to Sarah Goldie the owner of the 
provision. NO bookings can be made through the School Office 

Current Fees  

Before School Breakfast Club 7.30 am - 8.40 am £4.75 per child (includes breakfast) 

After School Club – full session 3.15 pm - 5.30 pm £9.50 per child (includes snack) 

After School Club – early session  3.15 pm - 4.15 pm £4.50 per child (no snack) 

After School Club following an extra-
curriculum activity 

4.15pm - 5.30 pm £5:00 per child (includes snack) 

 

 

School Office  
If you need to contact school for any 
reason then the office opening hours 
are as follows:- 
Monday          8.00 am  -  4.15pm 

Tuesday          8.00 am  -  4.15 pm 

Wednesday    8.00 am  -  4.15 pm 

Thursday        8.00 am  -  4.15 pm 

Friday              8.00 am  -  3.15 pm  

Tel (01253) 882226 

Please note that the office is closed for 
lunch between  
12:00 and 1:00pm (Mon-Thurs) 
12:00 and 1:30pm (Fri) 
 
Children cannot be collected, 
between these times, without prior 
arrangement. 

The phone will not be answered at 
this time, but a message can be left. 

Payments to School 
Please note all Extra-Curricular Clubs 
and dinners must be paid for in 
advance (before the Term starts). 
 
Dinner Money  
Dinner money for next term is 
£106.40, please pay this via 
ParentPay (before the new term 
starts). 
If you decide that you no longer want 
your child to have a school lunch you 
must give the office a weeks’ notice as 
all food is ordered a week in advance. 
 
Absence   
If your child is absent from school, 
please inform the office by 9.10am 
and leave a message on the 
answerphone, each day that they are 
not in attendance. 

 

mailto:sarahgoldie_uk@outlook.com
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Extra-Curricular Activities  
Information about PE and Extra-Curricular Activities 

• Additional Kit: Please ensure your child has an additional kit for any after-school 
activity, as their P.E. kit must not be worn. 

• Correct Kit for Sports: For sports like football and hockey, children must have 
the correct kit (e.g., football boots, shin pads, waterproof clothing). If unsure, 
please ask Mrs. James. 

• Club Supervision: Ms. Stansfield and Miss Manns/ Miss Kirby will oversee the 
Clubs and ensure children are handed over to Parents / Carers at the end of the 
session. 

• Collection Point: All children attending Extra-Curricular Clubs should be 
collected from Class 1’s door. 

• Pick-Up Time: Please pick up your child promptly at 4:15 pm after clubs. 

• Payment: Ensure you pay for clubs in advance. If payment is not made, your 
child will not be booked on the Club. 

• Sports Grant: We will continue to supplement the cost of Extra-Curricular 
Activities with the Sports Grant this year. 

Payment Information for Extra-Curricular Activities 

• Non-Refundable: Payments are non-refundable. If a child is absent due to illness 
or a behavioural incident, no refund will be given as coaches still need to be 
paid. 

• Refunds for Cancellations: If a coach cancels a session, a full refund will be 
provided as we are not charged in such instances. 

Important notice  

Please note there will be NO Clubs on the following dates; 
NO TENNIS on Wednesday 10th September (First Week). 

• Thursday 4th September 

• Friday 5th September. 
PLEASE NOTE: Extra-Curricular Clubs start on MONDAY 8TH 

SEPTEMBER and finish on THURSDAY 23RD OCTOBER 

Ms Stansfield will email parents in advance of the new term to outline the clubs on offer. 
Club places are allocated on a first come first served basis. Please note – Extra- Curricular 
Sporting Clubs are provided by third party providers. 
 
INFORMATION REGARDING THE SEPTEMBER CLUBS WILL BE SENT OUT SEPARATELY  

EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 
SEPTEMBER TO OCTOBER 2025 

FROM MONDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER TO THURSDAY 23RD OCTOBER 2025 
 Lower School  FS/Y1/Y2 Upper School Y3/Y4/Y5/Y6 

Monday   
Multi-Skills Y2 

Brass (Lunchtime) Y3/Y4/Y5/Y6  
Multi-Skills Y3 
Dance Y4/Y5/Y6 

Tuesday Football (Outdoors) Y2 
Mrs Warner’s Reading Club Y1/Y2 

Football (Outdoors) Y3 
Basketball Y4/Y5/Y6 

Wednesday Outdoor Hockey Y2 Outdoor Hockey Y3 
Tennis Y4/Y5/Y6  

Thursday Singing (Lunchtime) Y1/Y2 
Yoga & Mindfulness Y2 

Singing (Lunchtime) Y3-Y6 
Yoga & Mindfulness Y3/Y4 
Football (Outdoors) Y4/Y5/Y6 

 

 

The overall attendance for June was 

96% 
For more information about attendance and 
holidays in term time, please check out the 

school website. 
If you need support with attendance and 
punctuality please contact Miss Manns, 

our Family Learning Mentor 
 

 
Happy Birthday to the following children 
July                                            August 

3rd Oliver W               2nd Harry D  
6th Olivia H                 2nd Thomas B              
8th Harlow                  2nd Seb W 
14th Freddie               6th Elsie 
15th Harry B               9th Archie 
18th Blake                  11th Sienna R 
18th Eliana                 13th Wilfy 
21st Romano             17th Phoebe 
27th Huxley               17th Harvey W 
27th Samson             20th Ayla 
29th Aria                    27th Ralphy S 
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Is my child well enough to be in School? 

Please ensure that your child is 100 percent well enough to be in School and last 

the school day. Regarding any sickness bugs; our Policy is that you keep your 

child off for 48 hours after the last bout of sickness. This stops the bugs being 

spread around the school to other children and staff. We appreciate your 

support with this and ask that you please do not send your child in if they are 

unwell. 

Exciting Year 5/6 Trip to London! 

We are thrilled to announce that we have arranged a special trip for our Year 5 

and Year 6 pupils to visit the Houses of Parliament in London on Friday, 10th 

October 2025. This will be a fantastic opportunity for the children to explore one 

of the most significant landmarks in British democracy. 

The trip will be a day visit, with travel via train to ensure a comfortable and 

efficient journey. Full details, including itinerary and logistics, will be shared 

separately in the coming weeks. 

We look forward to an enriching and memorable experience for our pupils! 

 

 

  

June / July 2025 
Foundation  
Ruby, Ellie, 

Roman, Wilfy, 
Sophia. 

 
Class 1 

Martha, Michael, 
Jack, Arthur, 

Harry D, Joshua. 
 

Class 2 
Alice R, Thomas C, 

Aria, Ralph W, 
Alice Y, Huxley. 

 
Class 3 

Aidan, Sienna, 
Daniel, Ethan, 
Luca, Arthur, 

Romano, Gabriella. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Parish and Community links  

 
These are awarded to children for working hard in 

class and demonstrating good behaviour.  
 

June 2025 
Foundation 

Roma, Harlow, 
Ellie, Ruby. 

 
Class 1 

Harvey, Harry D, 
Matilda, Arthur. 

 
 

Class 2 
Ralphy S, Aria, 
Ava B, Huxley. 

 
Class 3 

Charlotte, Penelope, 
Gabriella, Ethan. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sickness    

Family Communion 

Our Family Communion service is held every Sunday at 9.30am. On 
the first Sunday of the month this is followed by coffee and biscuits 
served in church. 
Children 
Junior Church runs on the second Sunday of every month at 
09:30am.  (Contact Fiona Small for information; 07913901015) 
 
StChads@5 - a new monthly service, held at St Chad’s Church in 
Poulton on the third Sunday of the month. The service is aimed at 
young people and families, with contemporary music and an 
informal feel, and provides an alternative time for those who find 
Sunday mornings difficult. You are invited for drinks and cake from 
4:30 pm with a 45-minute service beginning at 5:00 pm. We would 
love to see you!" 
Children are both welcomed and encouraged at all our services. 

 

 

 

 

Houses of Parliament Trip Y5/6  

Y6 Booster Classes 
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Diary Dates and Holidays 
HOLIDAYS 2024 / 2025 
 
Autumn Term 2024 
Open:          Thursday 5th September 2024 
Half Term:   Monday 21st October – Friday 25th October 2024 
Closes:          Friday 20th December 2024 at 1.30pm 
 
Spring Term 2025 
Open:            Monday 6th January 2025 
Half Term:   Monday 17th February – Friday 21st February 2025 
Closes:          Friday 4th April 2025 at 1.30pm 
 
Summer Term 2025 
Open:            Tuesday 22nd April 2025 
May Day:      Monday 5th May 2025 
Half Term:    Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May 2025 
Closes:          Friday 18th July 2025 at 1.30pm 
 
Total number of openings – 190 days 

HOLIDAYS 2025 / 2026 
 
Autumn Term 2025 
Open:          Thursday 4th September 2025 
Half Term:   Monday 27th October – Friday 31st October 2025 
Closes:          Friday 19th December 2025 at 1.30pm 
 
Spring Term 2026 
Open:            Tuesday 6th January 2026 
Half Term:    Monday 16th February – Friday 20th February 2026 
Closes:          Friday 27th March 2026 at 1.30pm 
 
Summer Term 2026 
Open:            Monday 13th April 2026 
May Day:      Monday 4th May 2026 
Half Term:    Monday 25th May – Friday 29th May 2026 
Closes:          Friday 17th July 2026 at 1.30pm 
 
Total number of openings – 190 days 

Inset days 
2nd, 3rd, 4th September 2024 
21st and 22nd July 2025 

Inset days 
1st, 2nd, 3rd September 2025 
5th January 2026 
20th July 2026 

Dates for your Diary - (3 months in advance) 

July 2025 September 2025  October 2025 

2nd – LAST Swimming Session for Class 2. 
8th -KS2 Panto 2pm 
9th -KS2 Panto 6pm 
10th – Whole school visit to church – everyone 

welcome 
10th -Learning Mentor Drop in event 2.15-3pm 
11th – FOSS Summer Celebration Event at The 

Greedy Badger, Singleton from 3.20pm – 
Everyone Welcome. 

17th – Prize Giving 8:50am 
18th - Y 6 Leavers Assembly 11:00 am 
18th – Y6 pupils and families Jacobs Join leavers 

lunch – after the Assembly.  
18th – School Closes at 1:30 pm. 

 

A reminder that there will be no 
Extra-Curricular Clubs from 7th -
17th July. The last Club is 
Thursday 3rd JULY. 

1st, 2nd and 3rd September - Staff Inset Days. 
4th - (Thursday) - School Opens 
4th – New Parent Meetings (pm) with Ms Rund. 
4th / 5th Foundation New Starters in from 8:40 – 

1:15pm. 
5th – Phonics Course led by Ms Rund 2pm  
5th - School Photographs. 
8th - Foundation in full time from today.  
8th – Extra-Curricular Clubs Start. 
15th – Junior Leadership Team – application speeches. 
26th - Learning Mentor Parents Workshop 2:15 – 3:15 
29th – 8:40 am Houses of Parliament trip- Parents 

Meeting  
29th - Y5/6 Class worship 9:00am  

 

3rd -  FOSS Mad Hair Day – bring a bottle 
6th - KS1 – TEAMS Maths Workshop for Parents 

4:00pm 
6th- Teams KS2 Maths Parents Workshop 4:45pm- 
10th – Y5/6 trip to Houses of Parliament  
13th- Y1/2 Class worship 8:50 am – Parents 

Welcome  
13th – STEM WEEK  
13th - FS - Online – parents math’s workshop 4pm 
16th – Whole School Visit to Church (Harvest) – 

everyone welcome 
16th – STEM Open Afternoon – 1:45pm – All 

Welcome  
20th – Author Visit  
23rd – FOSS event for the children  
24th - Non -Uniform day –bring a tombola prize 
24th – School closes 3:15pm  

Please note that we try to inform you of diary dates/changes to dates well in advance so that you can plan. We will not necessarily send out specific letters for every 
individual event as dates and times are quite clearly indicated in the monthly newsletter which gives up to 3 months’ notice. Ms Stansfield usually does try to send 
out reminder texts/Facebook notices as additional support to parents, but this may not always happen during busy periods 
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FOSS FUNDRAISING – SCHOOL’S WISH LIST  

• PA System for new Hall 

• Outdoor Sheds for the Playtime toys 

• IPAD Charger (10+IPADS)  

• IPADs 

FOSS have purchased 4 interactive white boards now – so all classes have had a new 
white board. This is fantastic and we are very grateful.  

 

 

 

    Meal for two Sunday Lunch Voucher at Singleton Lodge 

               Whitney Houston    ‘ Queen of The Night’  2x Tickets Blackpool Opera House - Sat 

6th September                 

     6 month membership for YMCA                      

     3 month half price membership worth Approximately £100!!    Star Maker 

     Gift Voucher for a classic afternoon tea for 2 persons at the Brasserie and Atrium at Staining 

Lodge.                

    Farmer Parr’s Family ticket           

            Laptop (donated by Lancs ICT )      

    2 x £20 gift vouchers and a Van Cleef style bracelet from Clayton’s Jewellers. (Mrs Clayton)  

    The ‘Barrow of Booze’ containing around 25 bottles of our best alcohol       

    A stunning ‘Girls’ Night Out Hamper’ to include VIP tickets x4 for the Royal Box at ‘Funny Girls’- 

it has access to its own VIP bar area and a prime viewing of the show!                              

    1 month membership for 2 at Gym ETC  

    A £40 voucher for ‘The Greedy Badger’ 

    An adult Zoo Pass         

    A lovely cake       

    2 x premium Booze Hampers 

    A Slazenger Tennis racket  

    A shredder 

 

FOSS (Friends of Singleton School) Raffle Prizes  

 

 

 
Upcoming Parent Drop-In Session 

We are excited to invite you to a 
special drop-in session with Miss 
Manns on Thursday, 10th July at 
2:15pm. This session is designed to be 
a supportive and informal gathering 
where you can enjoy tea, coffee, and a 
chat with Miss Manns and other 
parents. 

What to Expect: 

• Complimentary tea and biscuits 

• Resources and information on 
various topics including: 

o Behaviour 
o Resilience 
o Stress 
o Anxiety 
o Early Help 
o SEND (Special 

Educational Needs and 
Disabilities) 

Everyone is welcome! If there is a 
specific topic you would like more 
information on or need support with, 
please let us know. We aim to make 
this workshop as responsive to your 
needs as possible. 

We look forward to seeing you there 
and working together to support our 
children. 

Please let the office know if you can 
attend. 
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Swimming   

 
 

Swimming has now finished for Class 2 – the last 

lesson was on 2nd July 
 

 
From September 2025 the cost of school meals will be £2.90. 

All school meals are paid for via ParentPay. Please note that the 

Infant children will still receive the ‘Universal Free School Meal’. 

If your child will be moving into Year 3 in September, their 
Universal Free School Meal will cease.  Therefore, if you would 

like your child to continue to receive a school meal, please 
contact Ms Stansfield in the Office who will set you up a dinner 
account on ParentPay – please note that meals are payable in 

advance. 

 

Goodbye and Good Luck 

               A Fond Farewell to Our Year 6 pupils! 
As the school year draws to a close, we take a moment to 
celebrate our wonderful Year 6 pupils. They have truly 
excelled, demonstrating dedication, enthusiasm, and 
kindness throughout their time at Singleton School. Their 
contributions to the Junior Leadership team have been 
remarkable, and they’ve set a shining example for the 
younger children. We are so proud of everything they 
have achieved and will miss them dearly as they embark 
on their next adventure in high school. 
 
To mark this special occasion, Mrs. James has been 
working with Year 6 to prepare a Leavers’ Assembly, 
where we will reflect on their journey and celebrate their 
successes. 

 Date: Friday 18th July  

 Time: 11:00 am  

 Location: Singleton School – Everyone welcome! 
 
Following the assembly, Year 6 families are invited to join 
us for a Leavers’ Lunch at 12 noon in the New Hall. This 
will be a lovely opportunity for parents, grandparents, 
and staff to come together and share memories over a 
Jacobs Join buffet. 

Further details will be shared by Mrs. Reeves. 

School Dinners 2025  
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                                                    Cinderella 2025 
It is that time of year again …. pantomime season. The excitement is beginning to mount. Mrs. James is practicing her singing; 

Miss Kirby is devising dance routines and Mrs. Millward is dusting off her ‘Directors Chair’ 
 

Please be aware that Mrs Millward, Miss Kirby and Mrs James put a massive amount of effort into the Pantomime and it is very 
frustrating when children with significant parts do not turn up to both evening performances. When this happens, it has implications 

for all the children in the show. 
Please make a note of when the performances are as there is an expectation that if your child auditions for a part in the show that 

they attend BOTH performances. 
 

Ms Stansfield will alert parents once tickets are on sale – payment will be via ParentPay. 
The pantomime takes place on: - 

• Tuesday 8th July 2pm 

• Wednesday 9th July 6pm 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pantomime  

New to Foundation Induction  

 

We are delighted to welcome our new starters and their families to Singleton School. The start dates and times 
for September 2025 are as follows: -  

The children start school on a part-time basis, building up to full-time. 

Date Activity Time 

04/09/25- Thursday 
05/09/25 – Friday 
 

Children start school - Children 
stop for lunch then get picked up 
at 1:15pm  

8.40am – 1.15pm  

From 08/09/25 – Monday  Children in full time 8.40am – 3.15pm 

 

Parent/Teacher Meetings (Afternoons): 

• Thursday, 4th September 2025 
• Friday, 5th September 2025 

There will be an opportunity for you to have a parent/teacher meeting with Ms. Rund, either in person or virtually 

via MS Teams. Please contact Ms. Rund to make an appointment. We ask that you do not bring your child to these 

meetings.  
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The Importance of Good Attendance 

 

 

 

 

Your children get 14 weeks holiday a year! 

There are 38 weeks in the year when schools are open, and 14 weeks (175 days) when families can visit family 
overseas; go on holiday; travel; pupils can work, take educational trips, attend non urgent medical 
appointments…. 

Is your request for leave exceptional? 
     

Please note any application that claims to be an exceptional circumstance will require evidence  
 

 

 
When a Child Arrives Late: 
• It interrupts concentration. 
• It wastes valuable learning 

time. 
• The teacher must repeat information and instructions, causing delays for other students. 
• The late child is at an immediate disadvantage, potentially missing important teaching points and 

discussions, and feeling generally unsettled. 
• Children may feel stressed and anxious about arriving late, which can be very distressing for some  

A Polite Reminder About Drop-Off and Collection Times: 

• Parents are expected to drop off and collect their children (or arrange for this to happen) punctually. If 
parents are late, children will be placed in Acorns Club, and a charge will apply. Please ensure you collect 
your child promptly at 3:15 pm (or 4:15 pm if your child participates in an Extra-Curricular Club). 

• Late drop-off and collection are monitored by Miss Manns, our Family Learning Mentor. 

 

 

Attendance 

during one school 

year 

Equals days 

absent 

Which is 

approximately 

weeks absent 

Which is this is 

the number of 

lessons missed 

95% 9 days 2 weeks 50 lessons 

90% 19 days 4 weeks 100 lessons 

80% 38 days 8 weeks 200 lessons 

70% 57 days 11.5 weeks 290 lessons 
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Singleton Safeguarding team  
Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL)
  

• Amanda Clayton (Head) – Lead DSL 

• Leonie Millward (SENCO) – DSL 

• Kate James  (Online / PREVENT) – DSL 

• Susan Manns  - DSL 
 
Governors with Responsibility for Safeguarding  

• Alec Davies – Chair of the Governing Body / Safer recruitment  

• Alec Davies – Chair of the SHE committee / Safer recruitment 
 
Safeguarding DBS lead  

• Rachel Reeves (Office Manager)  
o Rachel keeps and maintains a log of all staff and volunteers who have DBS clearance to work with children 

and the Governors review, and general safeguarding in school monthly.  

Prevent Lead 

• Kate James (Y5/6 Teacher) 

• Alec Davies (Governor)  

 

Useful information / Publications for parents  
 
Each month we will provide some links or publications to download that will cover a wide range of current Safeguarding 
information for parents.  
 

Each month we will provide some links or publications to download that will cover a wide range of current 
Safeguarding information for parents taken from the Children’s. Safeguarding Assurance Partnership Website. 

 
This month we are focusing on Social Media. We have noticed more and more of our children from quite 
young ages are using social media platforms. We have had a few incidents in recent months where some of 
our children have via a range of platforms started up friendships with people who they believe to be other 
children. The reality is we have no idea who these people are that they are talking to, some say they live in 
different countries but more than that parents didn’t know what their children were doing. This is such an 
important topic, we do lessons around keeping safe on line in school but that is not enough as it is at home 
where the children access the many different Apps and begin to connet with people on line   
 
Do you know how to put parental controls in place for all the Apps that your children use. 
This link takes you to the South West Grid for Learning which provides down loadable booklets to guide 
parents through the setting features of many Apps that the children are using. 
 
https://swgfl.org.uk/resources/checklists/ 
 

 

Safeguarding information for parents  

  

https://swgfl.org.uk/resources/checklists/
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Want to teach? 
The Preston Primary and Secondary Alliance training programme provides graduates with a direct route into teaching. The 
Preston Alliance, working in partnership with the University of Cumbria, consists of a variety of primary, secondary and special 
schools with a proven track record of providing outstanding teacher training. You will be trained by outstanding teachers 
within the alliance and receive specialist input from University of Cumbria staff leading to the award of Postgraduate 
Certificate of Education with QTS (Qualified Teacher Status). 

We are extremely proud of the successes and the consistently positive feedback we receive from our trainees. 

Our subjects 
For the 2025 - 26 one-year course we are recruiting for the following subjects:     

Primary 

PGCE General Primary (5-11 years)  APPLY 

PGCE General Primary (3-7 years)  APPLY  

Secondary 

PGCE Secondary Education with QTS: (11-16 years) 

University of Cumbria Art & Design (M160) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Biology (S583) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Chemistry (N685) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Computing (X146) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Drama (S707) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Design Technology (V345) APPLY 

University of Cumbria English (K018) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Geography (E965) APPLY 

University of Cumbria History (N142) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Modern Languages (B901) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Mathematics (N937) APPLY   

University of Cumbria Music (B899) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Physical Education (D383) APPLY 

University of Cumbria Physics (B296) APPLY  

University of Cumbria Religious Education (B901) APPLY 

For more information 
We will be delighted to help with any enquiries regarding our training programme. 

If you have any questions, please telephone Karen Eastham on 01772 867210 or email at easthamk@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 

 

 

https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/B217
https://www.cumbria.ac.uk/about/partnerships/partner-schools/preston-alliance/
https://www.cumbria.ac.uk/about/partnerships/partner-schools/preston-alliance/
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/M160
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/S583
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/N685
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/X146
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/S707
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/V345
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/K018
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/E965
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/N142
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/A207
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/N937
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/H664
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/D383
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/B296
https://www.find-postgraduate-teacher-training.service.gov.uk/course/C99/B901
http://easthamk@broughtonhigh.co.uk/
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This years end of year ‘Prize Giving’ event will take place on: - 

Thursday 17th July – at 8:50am 
Additional awards presented at the end of KS2 

• Head Teachers Award 

• Spirit of Singleton 

• Pride of Singleton 

• Rotary Citizenship Award  

Christian Values Award – This award is for children who: - 

• Live out our Christian vision and values of friendship, love, 
endurance, respect, wisdom and trust 

• Demonstrate outstanding behaviour and attitudes. 

• Behave consistently well, demonstrating positive attitudes 
towards learning 

• Behave with consistently high levels of respect for others and 
support the well-being of others 

 
Progress Award – This award is for children who: - 

• Have made outstanding progress (on their own individual 
learning journey) in any area of the curriculum (literacy, 
numeracy, science, PE, art/DT etc.)  

• Demonstrate resilience and growth mindset  

• Demonstrate a belief in our school vision – “With God all things 
are possible” 

• Take pride in their achievements  

• Pupils that learn from their mistakes 

• Demonstrate independence within learning 

• Pupils that rise to a challenge 

• Pupils that work hard and demonstrate good knowledge and 
skills across the curriculum and as a result achieve well and 
show good progress over time 

• Children that produce work of a consistently high standard in 
line with their abilities. 

 
Ethos Award – This award is for children who: - 

• Show an outstanding attitude to all aspects of school life and 
within their own personal development.  

• Embrace our vision reference from the biblical passage John 
10:10” I have come that they may have life, and have it to the 
full” 

• This award extends beyond academic success and 
achievements, looking at children that contribute significantly to 
the school’s culture, through their spiritual, moral and social 
behavior. 

• Pupils that make highly positive, tangible contributions to the 
life of the school and / or the wider community. 

• Children that embrace all the rich opportunities that school 
offers, such as: - art, drama, (MAD weeks) STEM, forest schools, 
enterprise, musical theatre, Junior Leadership team, lead 
learners, pastoral leaders, distinctive Christian leaders, 
extracurricular sporting opportunities, talent show, X factor 
competitions etc. 

• Children that show a deep understanding of tolerance, respect, 
that celebrate differences 

• Demonstration of aspiration across all aspects of school life – 
children that consistently try to be the best that they can be in 
all that they do  

• Children that represent the school displaying outstanding 
behaviour and attitudes 

  
Creativity – This award is for children who: - 

• Show a creative flare or ability. 

• This could be within, art, design, creative writing, drama, 
musical theatre, music, STEM etc. 

• Pupils that embrace the opportunities to nurture this talent or 
ability by for example taking part in the Talent Show, auditioning 
for roles in the pantomime,  

• Displaying outstanding attitudes, skill and ability within for 
example: -  MAD week, STEM week, musical theatre, creative 
writing, art and design, music etc. 

 
Effort and Achievement – This award is for children who: - 

• Consistently keep trying hard. 

• Show persistence in the face of difficulties 

• Within learning, demonstrate positive attitudes, curiosity, 
determination, high levels of motivation, deep engagement, 
sustained high levels of concentration  

• This award encompasses all aspects of the curriculum from PE to 
RE 

• Children that take pride in their achievement 

• Pupils that work hard consistently  

• Pupils that show a determination to be the best that they can be 

• Pupils that are ambitious and constantly strive to improve 

• Pupils that display a ‘passion for learning’  

• Demonstrate that with effort and determination they can be 
extemporary role models in society. 

 

Prize Giving  

  


